
 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop: S2-26-12 
Baltimore, Maryland  21244-1850 
 
 
 
October 31, 2014 
 
 
Joseph Moser           
Medicaid Director 
Indiana Family and Social Services Administration 
402 W. Washington St., Room W461 
Indianapolis, IN 46204 
 
Dear Mr. Moser: 
 
This letter is to inform you that the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) is 
approving an extension of a temporary freeze in enrollment previously authorized in our July 23, 
2014 letter for the Healthy Indiana Plan (HIP) 1115 demonstration.  Approval of the amendment 
to this demonstration is under the authority of section 1115(a) of the Social Security Act and is 
effective from the date of this letter through December 31, 2014.   
 
This extension of the enrollment freeze into the HIP demonstration for parents and childless 
adults is due to the state’s continued budgetary constraints for this demonstration.  The state will 
continue to take administrative action so that parents and childless adults who apply for HIP on 
or after the date of this letter through December 31, 2014 are placed on a waiting list to allow for 
transition and enrollment of these individuals, should other coverage options become available.  
We look forward to continuing to work with you and your staff as the state works to expand 
Medicaid to the new low-income adult eligibility group through HIP 2.0.  
 
The authorities provided in this demonstration award are subject to CMS receiving your written 
acknowledgement of this approval within 30 days of the date of this letter.  The state’s existing 
approved Special Terms and Conditions (STCs), waivers and expenditure authorities for the 
demonstration in all other respects remain unchanged, and in effect.  
 
If you have questions regarding this award, please contact Mr. Eliot Fishman, Director, Children 
and Adults Health Programs Group, Center for Medicaid & CHIP Services, at (410) 786-5647. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
      /s/ 
 
      Cindy Mann 
      Director 
 
 
cc: Verlon Johnson, Associate Regional Administrator, Chicago Regional Office   


